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Ext. Gulaa Prison Yard - Day

1. A man is shoved down onto the ground. The man appears to 
have the wind knocked out of him due to the harsh impact.

Charlie
Can’t we talk about this?

A large alien creature approaches Charlie and stands above 
him.

Alien Prisoner
You miserable little piece of dirt! You better learn to 
keep your mouth shut before I rip it off your face!

Charlie
I appreciate the advice.

Charlie stands back up, brushing the dirt off him.

Charlie
Look, I don’t know you, I don't want to know you. How about 

we just put this behind us? Ok, I’m gonna go back over 
there and you go back to looking like…what are you 

exactly…?

Alien prisoner punches Charlie, and knocks him back onto 
the ground.

Alien Prisoner
I said keep your mouth shut! Now you listen to me, you’re 
gonna stay on the ground like the piece of dirt you are, 

and I’m gonna beat the living hell out of you. Ya got that?

Charlie slowly lifts his head up. His expression turns to 
that of annoyance. The alien prisoner goes to punch 
Charlie, but Charlie counters the attack and punches the 
alien prisoner right in his jaw. The alien prisoner 
retracts in pain.

Charlie
Ok, we done here now sweetie?
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The alien and Charlie are soon surrounded in a circle by 
the other prisoners, who want to see them fight each other. 
The alien prisoner faces Charlie.

Alien Prisoner
You’re dead now little man.

Charlie
Love you too.

The two charge towards each other until suddenly a blinding 
spotlight is thrown onto them. Prison security vehicles, 
and guards surround the prison yard and aim their weapons 
at Charlie and the alien. 

Charlie
…shit

Int. Gulaa Prison - Day
2. The guards escort Charlie to the Warden’s office. As 
they walk down the cellblock, all kinds of alien creatures 
claw and hiss at Charlie and the guards.

Prisoner 1
You sonnuva bitch Cosmo, you and I we got a lot of talking 

to do when I get out of here.

Prisoner 2
Put em’ in here guard, I’ll take real good care of him.

Guard
Back away! This one’s off limits. Looks like you got a 

lotta scum who wanna talk to you. 

Charlie
Yeah, what else is new…

Int. Gulaa Prison Warden’s Office - Day
3. The guards and Charlie enter the Warden’s office. The 
Warden is standing by the window overlooking the prison 
yard. He turns to see Charlie.

Warden
Guards, leave us.
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The guards exit the room, leaving Charlie standing across 
from the Warden.

Charlie
Hi Warden. You’re looking nice.

The Warden’s expression is stern and unamused.

Warden
Have a seat please.

Charlie takes a seat across from the Warden.

Warden
You know what’s about to happen, correct? Five fights in 
the past week. You antagonize almost every inmate in here 
until one of them lands a punch on you. Then you continue 
to antagonize. I’ve never seen a prisoner with such a death 
wish. I cannot allow such behavior to continue. Starting 

immediately, you will be moved into solitary.

Charlie
What?! Solitary?! Warden, come on you know he attacked me!

Warden
Whatever the case, you are a frequent suspect and I cannot 
run a prison on lenience. Considering most of this prison 
would like to kill you, consider this a favor. Think of 

this as a form of protection if you’d like.

The Warden calls the guards back into his office.

Warden
Guards! Please escort Cosmo to his chamber.

The guards grab Charlie. Charlie struggles a bit, while the 
guards escort him out of the Warden’s office.

Charlie
Gee, thanks Warden. Yep. Really appreciate it asshole. 

Awesome.
  


